

CARLA J. HIGGINSON
Attorney & Counselor at Law

GARRETT J. BEYER
Attorney & Counselor at Law

April 26, 2024

REPLY TO: FRIDAY HARBOR OFFICE

VIA UPLOAD TO WSBA APPLICATION PORTAL

Re: Application to Serve on Elder Law Executive Committee

To Whom It May Concern:

I am applying to serve a second term on the Elder Law Executive Committee and am willing to serve as the Communications Co-Chair. My first term will be ending in September of this year as the Legislative Co-Chair, and I went through two legislative sessions with my co-chair Professor Karen Boxx. It was an honor to serve in this capacity, which built on my service as the liaison from the WSBA Board of Governors to the Elder Law Section, during which time I and attended many meetings of the Executive Committee.

While serving as a WSBA Governor, it was my practice to inform the Elder Law Executive Committee of WSBA matters that I thought would be of interest. I also sent information to my District members to keep them advised of issues and to seek comments on items of potential concern. Accordingly, I am familiar with and comfortable with the process that I understand would be part of the duties of the Communications Co-Chair.

I value and appreciate having worked with everyone on the Executive Committee and hope to continue that association.

Thank you for your consideration of my application.

Very truly yours,

HIGGINSON BEYER

Carla J. Higginson

Attorney & Counselor at Law

CJH/tbm